



## Notice of Navy and the City of Chesapeake's Invitation to discuss the ongoing PFAS Investigation and Response at Naval Auxiliary Landing Field Fentress Chesapeake, Virginia

A public meeting, at which Navy and the City of Chesapeake representatives will report on the status of the ongoing PFAS Investigation and Response will be held at **4:00 p.m.** to **7:00 p.m.**, **October 25, 2018** at the following location:

Butts Road Intermediate School 1571 Mount Pleasant Road Chesapeake, VA 23322

The Navy prepared an Engineers Estimate/Cost Analysis (EE/CA) report to evaluate alternatives to address perfluorooctanoic acid (PFOA) and/or perfluorooctane sulfonate (PFOS) above the United States Environmental Protection Agency's Lifetime Health Advisory level in drinking water on-base and at off-base properties. Based on evaluation of the effectiveness, implementability, and the cost of the alternatives, the Connection to City Water is the recommended alternative in the Draft Final EE/CA, which is now available for public comment prior to finalization.

The Draft Final EE/CA may be viewed online at <a href="www.cnic.navy.mil/FentressInfo">www.cnic.navy.mil/FentressInfo</a> or at the Chesapeake Central Library (298 Cedar Road, Chesapeake, VA 23322, 757-410-7100) from October 8, 2018 through November 7, 2018 during normal business hours

The public is invited to provide written comments on the Draft Final EE/CA Report for NALF Fentress. Written comments will be accepted until November 7, 2018 at the following address:

Naval Air Station Oceana Attn: Angela Jones 9742 Maryland Avenue, Bldg N-26; Room 3208 Virginia Beach, Virginia 23511 Phone: (757) 341-0485 E-mail: angela.jones1@navy.mil